
 

MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 5 SEPTEMBER 2017  

 

The Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 5th September 2017 at Tolzey Hall at 7.15 p.m. 

     

Cllrs present: Cllr T Albon-Crouch  Cllr R Veitch  Cllr N Sweet  Cllr T Durnell  

Cllr G LeMasonry  Cllr A Christie  Cllr H Finnegan Cllr S Flint 

Cllr P Munro-Davies  Cllr S Reade 

  + 11 members of public 

  

Apologies: None 

  

Confirmation of previous minutes  

Proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Durnell.               

Items from the public 

Mike Price from Davis Meade introduced the new owners of The Crown and their architect gave a short 

presentation on the proposed plans for the refurbishment which will be for residential homes to include 

4x2 bed, 2x3 bed and 3x1 bed units. The plans include parking with some garages at the rear together 

with bin storage and gardens areas. Cllr Albon-Crouch thanked them for coming in and sharing their 

plans. The next stage will include discussions with South Glos. listed buildings officers. 

Dawn Brooks advised that the Village Day Tea Tent made enough money to cover costs so no funding 

was required from the Parish Council. 

 

Toilet Twinning Certificates 

The Rev. Sally Wheeler explained the twinning of toilets in Marshfield which includes those in the 

Chapel, the Church, the Church Hall, The Tolzey and the staff toilets at Marshfield School with 12 

toilets in Uganda. She presented certificates including one for the village notice board. 

A celebration service will be held in St Marys on Sunday 10
th

 at 10.30.  

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters – Councillor Albon-Crouch thanked South Glos. for the excellent job done on the 

resurfacing of the High Street. There are a few lines still to be reinstated and signs to be taken away 

 which should be dealt with shortly. Letter of thanks to be sent to South Glos.  

 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association –Nothing to report 

 

c)  Local Housing Requirement-Nothing to report 

 

 

Planning     -Fields- Afar East End- Work to fell 1 Scots Pine & 1 Cypress Tree. (PK17/4039/TCA)  

Cllr Finnegan did not vote or join in discussions as he has an interest in the property. 

No objection proposed by Cllr Sweet, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried unanimously 

 

Planning Approved- The Stable Block Hay St-Work to fell 3 Ash trees and 1 Willow tree   

                      (PK17/3218/TRE) 

 Planning Withdrawn- Cheyne House 126 High Street- Erection of 2 dwellings & car ports

    (PK17/2421/LB & PK17/2419/F)             

 

Correspondence 

Cotswold Edge September 2017 issue 

BBC Flog it is coming to Grittleton House on Tuesday 26
th

 September 9.30am-4.00pm 

Communication received from a local resident regarding the Bypass verges and suggested response was 

circulated and with a few modifications all councillors agreed on the response. 

E-mail received from Cotswold AONB access officer advising they are looking for a series of gateway 

sites across the Cotswolds to promote walking and cycling routes. Following discussions the 

Councillors would like to express an interest in this bid. 



 

  

Finance 

After the following transactions balances are: C/A £1,445.08 D/A £59,472.43 D/A (14 day) £2,995.32.   

NatWest £20,412.00. Transferred £5,000 from D/A. to C/A.  

 

F Rawlings    £22.50  Litter collection @ Withymead 

Ambience Landscapes Ltd  £1736.35 Grass cutting Withymead 

Ambience Landscapes Ltd  £335.81 Grass cutting Cemetery & Ponds 

South Gloucestershire Council £414.47 Grass cutting & empty Dog Waste Bins 

J Chiddy    £80.00  Strimming @ Withymead 

D Tuck     £980.00 Painting Cemetery 

The Consortium   £57.79  Cleaning materials@ Pavilion 

Mrs L McManus   £682.51 August salary 

M Phillips    £56.00  Flooring for Community Library cupboard 

Lloyd & Smith   £630.00 Tree Surgery work @ Withymead 

123 Reg     Debit card   £86.26  Parish Plan Hosting service 

BT  DD   £45.60  Telephone & Broadband Tolzey Hall 

 

Proposed by Cllr Flint, seconded by Cllr Munro-Davies, carried unanimously 

 

District Councillor Feedback 

 Nothing to report 

 

 

 Matters for Discussion 

 Cllr Albon-Crouch gave his apologies for the next meeting. 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 19 September 2017  

Meeting closed at 8.05 pm 


